
District 25-A Newsletter                                                                                                                                           January, 2022 

District 25-A   1 

 
 
 
 

District Officers: 
District Governor: PDG/PCC Mitchell 
Semans  
5200 N 150 E  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219-508-1224  
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
   
 
1ST VDG: Nick Gonzalez  
3204 Teresa St  
Portage, IN 46368  
(C ) 219.588.4893  
Nsg1917@yahoo.com  
 
2nd VDG: Stephen Helmken  
6522 W Laura Lane  
LaPorte, IN 46350  
(H) 219.879.2529  
( C ) 219.561.3561  
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Carolyn Laviolette 
3017 Bender Street 
Portage, IN 46368 
(H) 219-508-1224  
( C ) 219-741-2340 

lioncarolynlaviolette@outlook.com 
 

Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219.716.3844  
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com  
 
   
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin  
P.O. BOX 223  
La Crosse, IN 46348  
( C ) 219.393.8913  
Wls.whitney@gmail.com 
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Lions of 25A 
February is a month of Love and what better way to express Love than to be a Lion.  Everything we do centers around it.  
WE SERVE because of the Love we have for our communities and for other people.  I’m sure every Lion knows someone 
with a loving and caring heart.  Loving and caring hearts is the same as having a Lion’s heart.  So why aren’t those people 
Lions?  Because they haven’t been asked or they don’t have time or they don’t want to belong to something just to go to 
meeting and not do anything.  These are all excuses that can be turned into opportunities.  Being asked, that’s an easy one 
to fix, just ASK!!!  Time, everyone is busy and it’s the busy ones that get things done.  Luckily as Lions, we don’t required 
anyone to do anything except pay dues.  But, by giving someone a purpose, something to do, they will feel more obligated 
to show up, get involved and make time to do what Lions do.   But you also have to make that person feel like they are 
valued even when they are not there.  We all have kids and grandkids and special events in our friends and families lives 
that we don’t want to miss.  By letting our fellow Lions know it’s ok to miss a meeting or Lions event, we can still appreciate 
them.  We are not going to use guilt or any other negative ways to make someone feel bad.  Everyone is busy and have stuff 
going on, but if they have a loving and caring heart, they are already 90% a Lion.  If they are already doing stuff for the 
community, they are already a Lion.  Why not join and be all in.  The benefits of joining Lions is that now you have a 
network of other loving and caring people to do loving and caring things with and share in the happiness and joy that we 
bring to other people and ourselves.  We all know when we share everything is better.  And lastly, far too many times I’ve 
heard:  I quit Lions because there was nothing to do.  That’s fine if you don’t want to do anything except pay dues because 
you love what Lions represent, I’m sure I’ll get to that point someday, but please, don’t discourage someone else from 
doing something.  The days of “we have never done that before” or “this is what we always do” have to be over.  We all 
have ideas and opinions and we all think our ideas and opinions are great.  Lets create in our clubs an open and positive 
atmosphere that will allow all members new and seasoned to not only come up with things to do but allow them the ability 
to do it.  This is how we support one another, show our appreciation and most of all let the world know what it means to 
have a Lions Heart.  I hope everyone has a safe and Happy Valentines day and may our Love be expressed in a way that 
make others say I Want To Be A Lion. 
God Bless and May the Lions Be With You. 
DG Mitchell Semans 
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Greetings fellow Lions of District 25A! I hope everyone enjoyed their holiday season. While we were spared of 
harsh winter weather in December, January was not as kind. Ice, snow and bitter chill are no match for the 
spirit of a serving Lion! I enjoyed seeing many of you at MD25 Mid-Winter Leadership Conference. For those 
who have never been to a MWC, I highly encourage you to attend next year. A variety of seminars offered will 
expand your Lions knowledge. You also have the opportunity to meet fellow Lions from throughout Indiana. I 
love learning and enjoyed my experience. 
We are nearing the date for our annual District Convention. Come meet you fellow Lions of 25A and enjoy a day 
of fellowship and learning. This is also the 2nd year of our Cheer competition. The Crown Point Lions are busy 
working on their cheer in hopes of keeping the megaphone for another year. I might a slight change to the 
award. Instead of painting the megaphone, clubs will list their members’ names. Plenty of room on the 
megaphone for listed names for years to come. 
Thank you again for the service you provide your community. Please continue to report your service on MyLion. 
Our clubs are all awesome; let’s show the rest of the state how well our district serves! Please be safe out there 
and continue to look after clubs members you don’t regularly see. Cheers to an awesome February! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
1VDG Nick Gonzalez 
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Welcome New Members 
 

BASS LAKE 
LISA OWENS 

SPONSOR: PEGGY ARQUETTE  
 

DYER 
ERIC BRUINSMA 

BECKY GOLDSMITH 
JOHN REDHEAD 

PATRICIA MACARTHUR 
SPONSOR: VICKI MORRIS 

 
 

EAST CHICAGO EVENING 
JIM FIFE 

SPONSOR: ROBERT GONZALEZ  
 

KAREN FIFE  
SSPONSOR: CESAR PEREZ 

 
 

HAMLET 
HUNTER FATA 

SHAYLYN FLETCHER 
SPONSOR: WENDY SEMANS  

 
DANIELLE PINKHAM 

SPONSOR: KAREN PINKHAM 

Welcome New Members 
 
 

LOFS 
LT WOLF 

SPONSOR: JOHN WEIDENBACH 
 

MARY WOLF 
SPONSOR: LT WOLF 

 
 

MILL CREEK COMMUNITY  
 

ASHLEY KOSOWSKI 
SPONSOR: EMILY HOWARD  

 
SARA MICHAELS 

SPONSOR: TOM SHARP  
 

STAR CITY 
LARRY WINTER 

SPONSOR:MELVIN GOOD 
 

UNION MILLS 
 

DEREK SIMPSON  
SPONSOR: ROY ZIMMERMAN  

 
JILL TOEPFER 

PAUL TOEPFER 
SPONSOR: MARY MEYERS 



District 25-A Newsletter                                                                                                                                           January, 2022 

District 25-A   24 

 


